Cornwall Councillor report  - Mevagissey Parish – April 2021
Cornwall Council is now in purdah so my interactions with officers have been limited as a result.
I have again reported a fallen tree at Trewinney Cemetery and asked that Cormac remove it urgently.
I have also asked Cormac to look again at their repairs to the Portmellon seawall after the fascia recently fell off one of the repaired parts.
As we have now ended another financial year, I can report back on the use of my community chest fund over 2020/21.
This year was not surprisingly a bit different to past years and the vast majority of my community chest money went to supporting the excellent covid response efforts across the various parishes I represent.
In Mevagissey £1,020 went to the Mevagissey Community Support Group to assist in their meals service and then to help provide laptops to children who needed them during the second lockdown.
I also donated £150 to Mevagissey Museum to help towards the restoration of one of their exhibits.
Community volunteering is now able to restart if done in a covid safe manner and I have sourced paints to restore another heritage sign in the village with volunteer support and through Cormac. Hopefully this will be done over the next few weeks before 17th May.
I also have materials to give some benches a refresh so will probably arrange something in Portmellon and Mevagissey to do this over the next few weeks.
It has been a pleasure working with the Parish Council over this council term, and in my wider role as a Cornwall Councillor for my home village over the past 7 years.
I’d like to thank all the current Parish Councillors for their hard work, as volunteers for the parish, particularly in the recent unprecedented circumstances, and wish you all well for the upcoming elections.
A special note of thanks also to the Parish Clerk, Phil Howson for his professional support and guidance over the years.
I wish my opponents for the new Mevagissey and St Austell Bay division the very best of luck for 6th May, although I obviously hope to be returned to serve the good folk of Mevagissey Parish for another four years. 
Thank you. 
